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05 September 2016

Dear Ms Phillips

TOWN & COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 (AS AMENDED)
NATIONAL PLANNING POLICY FRAMEWORK 2012

Midland Goods Shed and Handyside Canopies Wharf Road York Way
London N1C 4

Submission of Reserved Matters relating to Development Zone K (Grade Il
Listed Midland Goods Shed and Handyside Canopies) for alterations and
refurbishment works to provide a fotal of 3,385sqm of retail floorspace (Class
A1), 3,604sqm of office space (Class B1) and 334sqgm of space for a cookery
school (Class D1); with associated public realm works, plant, refuse and cycle
storage, and staff facilities. Matters addressed by this submission entail
associated details in compliance with condition nos. 16, 27, 33, 34, 35, 36 of
the outline planning permission for a comprehensive, phased, mixed-use
development of former railway lands within the Kings Cross Opportunity Area
(Ref: 2004/2307/P granted subject to 5106 agreement on 22 December 2006).

Recommend No Archaeological Requirement
Thank you for your consultation dated 18 August 2016.

The Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service (GLAAS) provides
archaeological advice to boroughs in accordance with the National Planning Policy
Framework and GLAAS Charter.
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Having considered the proposals with reference to information held in the Greater

London Historic Environment Record and/or made available in connection with this
application, | conclude that the proposed changes are unlikely to have an additional effect on
heritage assets of archaeological interest.

The archaeological implications of the redevelopment proposals have already been
addressed and the changes do not introduce new issues.

No further assessment or conditions are therefore necessary.

Please note that this response relates solely to archaeological considerations. If
necessary my Historic Buildings and Areas colleagues should be consulted
separately regarding statutory matters.

Yours sincerely

Sandy Kidd
Archaeology Advisor

Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service
Planning Group: London
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